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February 14, 2020 
 
Hon. Elaine L. Chao, Secretary 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Dear Secretary Chao: 
 
We are writing to express our strong support for the Maine Department of Transportation’s application for 
an Infrastructure for Rebuilding America (INFRA) grant. If awarded, this funding will greatly help 
MaineDOT ensure the safety of critical pieces of infrastructure by replacing eight bridges across the state 
of Maine (at least one in each of our legislative districts) and performing one Highway Safety and 
Intersection Improvement project. 
 
The nine identified projects are critical to maintaining the state’s highway freight corridor; they are all 
either on the National Highway System or part of the Critical Urban Freight Corridor on the National 
Highway Freight Network. This freight corridor supports the majority of the freight shipments into, out 
of, and within Maine.   
 
If the deteriorating condition of these bridges reaches the point that MaineDOT must close any one of 
them to traffic, it will prove detrimental to drivers, and the local economy will suffer tremendously. As 
state policy makers, we understand the importance of the transportation system. Bridges maintain the 
connection to our communities. Loss of a bridge often means loss of the entire transportation corridor. 
The detour routes of these bridges vary, with the longest being greater than 100 miles. Each of these 
structures sees a considerable number of motorists daily, with the average daily traffic count ranging from 
4,081 to 25,340 vehicles per day. 
 
Through this INFRA grant application, MaineDOT is seeking $41.7 million (or 60 percent) in federal 
funding to be matched by $27.8 million (or 40 percent) in state and other funding for an overall total 
project cost of $69.6 million. 
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We thank you for taking the time to consider MaineDOT’s application. We hope you will respond 
favorably by awarding MaineDOT the funding it is requesting. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

                      
 
Scott Cyrway       Brad Farrin      
State Senator       State Senator     
    
  

          
 
Lisa Keim       Geoffrey Gratwick     
State Senator       State Senator     
    
 

       
James Dill       Michelle Dunphy 
State Senator       State Representative 
 
 
 

      
Victoria Kornfield      Joseph Perry 
State Representative      State Representative 
 
          
 

    
Bruce White 
State Representative 
 





 
Town of Orono 

February 21, 2020 
 
Honorable Elaine L. Chao, Secretary 
US Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, D.C 220590 
 
Dear Secretary Chao,  
 
Please accept this letter demonstrating the Town of Orono’s support for the State of Maine Department of                 
Transportation (MDOT) 2020 Infrastructure for Rebuilding America (INFRA) Grant application to fund the             
replacement of both bridges on Stillwater Avenue, reconstruct the Stillwater and College Avenue intersection in               
Old Town, and replace the I-95 bridge on Broadway in Bangor. While not located within the boundaries of                  
Orono, these projects are critical to both our community and the region’s transportation network.  
 
Specific to our community, Stillwater Avenue acts as a major daily transportation route for tens of thousands of                  
commuters traveling through Old Town to access the I-95 corridor in Orono. The infrastructure investments               
planned in Old Town are badly needed and aimed at ensuring that a vital transportation route is maintained -                   
and, hopefully, improved. If one or both of these Stillwater Avenue bridges were closed or weight limited,                 
Orono’s very compact and busy downtown located on and around Route 2, would be flooded with extremely                 
high traffic volumes. This would quickly overwhelm the transportation infrastructure and pose a significant risk               
to the traveling public - vehicles, pedestrians, and cyclists.  
 
On a good day, we are usually able to facilitate a delicate balance to allow for the traffic to flow through Orono;                      
however, during peak traffic times even with full access along Stillwater Avenue, we often find traffic at a                  
standstill along Route 2. Moving vehicles off Stillwater Avenue and through more southerly i-95 access points                
could potentially double traffic on Route 2, through downtown and by the very busy University of Maine access                  
roads. This would serve to significantly increase travel time and distance to provide the same goods and services                  
to areas and businesses served by the Stillwater route and starve several Orono businesses located near the                 
bridges of valuable customers.  
 
We urge you to fund these much needed infrastructure improvements to continue to provide this integral link                 
for goods, services, and workers in the immediate area and points north. If you have any questions or concerns,                   
please do not hesitate to contact me at (207) 889-6905 or ​swilson@orono.org​. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Sophia L. Wilson 
Town Manager 

 

59 Main Street ​•​ Orono, Maine 04473 ​•​ ​(207)866-2556​ ​•​ FAX (207)866-5053 
Home of the University of Maine 

mailto:swilson@orono.org
















 

February 13, 2020 

 

 

 

Ms. Haley Jaramillo 

Regional Planner 

Maine Department of Transportation 

16 SHS 

Augusta, ME 04333-0016 

 

 

 

Dear Ms. Jaramillo, 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide input regarding the Maine Department of Transportation’s application for 

an INFRA (Infrastructure of Rebuilding America) Grant supporting replacement of eight bridges and one 

intersection in rural Maine. While we appreciate the entirety of the work proposed, ND Paper has particular interest 

in the safety of two bridges in Oxford County – one in Rumford and another in Mexico. ND Paper, our employees, 

and our business partners rely on the integrity of these structures each and every day to sustain the ongoing 

continuity of mill operations.  

 

As you may be aware, ND Paper is a large North American manufacturer of pulp & paper products, operating four 

facilities in North America with 1.2 million metric tons of annual production capacity. Our mills in Rumford, Maine 

and Biron, Wisconsin are integrated paper & pulp facilities, and our mill in Fairmont, West Virginia is one of only 

three in the world that produces air-dried, recycled pulp. Our fourth mill, in Old Town, Maine, produces softwood 

kraft pulp. Residents of Maine comprise the largest portion of our 1,400-strong employee population, with about 670 

working in Rumford and 130 in Old Town.  

 

Martin’s Bridge 

ND Paper’s Rumford Division relies heavily on truck transportation to both receive raw materials and ship finished 

products to customers.  Martin’s Bridge along Route 2 is a critical throughway for mill truck traffic originating from 

or traveling to various regions including New Hampshire, Vermont, and Canada.  In any given month, approximately 

2,595 trucks inbound with chemicals, chips, and logs and outbound with finished paper use that route. Considering 

most trucks are making a round trip to and from the mill, that totals nearly 5,200 trips across the bridge each month. 

Martin’s Bridge is also used by about 30 employees who commute to the mill from points east of the bridge.  

 

Red Bridge 

The Red Bridge facilitates travel to and from work, as well as throughout the community, for approximately one 

third of our Rumford Division employees who reside in the Rumford/Mexico area. In addition, vehicle traffic to and 

from our Old Town mill, particularly New Hampshire and Vermont-based vendors and contractors, also crosses the 

Red Bridge.  

 

Thank you for taking the time to consider the economic impact of safe travel on these bridges to ND Paper’s core 

business. 

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Brian J. Boland 

Vice President of Government Affairs and Corporate Initiatives 

ND Paper 
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February 21, 2020 

 

 

Honorable Elaine L. Chao, Secretary 

U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 

Washington, D.C.  20590 

 

Dear Secretary Chao, 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide feedback on the proposed Stillwater bridge 

replacement and College Avenue intersection rebuild project grant requests as part of the 2020 

INFRA grant application process.  Both of these projects are critical to the University of Maine. 

The University of Maine is located in Orono, Maine and is directly serviced by these two 

projects.  A very large percentage of our 15,000 students, staff and guests travel across and 

through both of these daily.  The other alternate route to campus (Route 2) is inadequate to 

provide efficient access to the large numbers of travelers accessing campus.  In addition to daily 

classes, both the Stillwater bridge and the College Avenue intersection provide direct access to 

numerous university sporting and cultural events.  Without safe and efficient access to campus, 

many of these events might not be possible.  

 

Because approximately two thirds of our 11,000 students and all of the faculty and staff 

commute, the University of Maine views both the Stillwater bridge and College Avenue 

intersection rebuild projects as critical to the success of our students and the mission of the 

institution.  Thank you again for providing the opportunity for me to comment on the importance 

of these two projects to the university. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Joan Ferrini-Mundy 

President  
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